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MINUTES
WEST VIRGINIA BOARD OF EDUCATION

Capitol Building 6, Room 353

1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East

Charleston, West Virginia

July 11, 2018
I.

Call to Order


Following the welcome, Pledge of Allegiance, and introductions, President Thomas W. Campbell called the meeting of the West Virginia Board of Education (WVBE) to order at 1:04 p.m. on July 11, 2018, in Capitol Building 6, Room 353, 1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East, Charleston, West Virginia.  


The following members were present:  President Campbell, Vice President David G. Perry, Miller L. Hall (via telephone), F. Scott Rotruck (via telephone), Debra K. Sullivan, Francis S. Vitale, Joseph A. Wallace, and James S. Wilson and ex officio Steven L. Paine, State Superintendent of Schools.  Members absent were ex officios Paul L. Hill, Chancellor, West Virginia Higher Education Policy Commission, and Sarah Armstrong Tucker, Chancellor, West Virginia Council for Community and Technical College Education.
II.

Delegations


Mr. Charles Bryan Daugherty, Teacher, Ritchie County High School, addressed the Board regarding changes to Policy 2510 and mental health support services.  (Copy of remarks attached to Official Minutes, Attachment Mc.)
III.

Approval of Agenda


President Campbell called for a motion to approve the agenda.  Mr. Perry moved, and Mr. Vitale seconded, that the agenda be approved.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.   
IV.

Recognition


2018 WVBE School Service Employee of the Year 

The Board recognized Ms. Jackie Cullers, Early Childhood Classroom Assistant Teacher, Moorefield Elementary School (Hardy County), as the 2018 WVBE School Service Employee of the Year.  (Copy of remarks attached to Official Minutes, Attachment N.)
V.

Introduction of WVDE Division of Teaching and Learning Staff


Superintendent Paine, assisted by Dr. Jan Barth, Assistant State Superintendent, Division of Teaching and Learning, and senior staff in the West Virginia Department of Education (WVDE) Offices of Assessment, Technology and Integration Support, and Special Education, introduced staff and provided an overview of office responsibilities and functions. 
VI.

Break

President Campbell called for a break at 2:01 p.m.

VII.

Call to Order

President Campbell called the meeting back to order at 2:17 p.m.
VIII.

Memorandum of Understanding between the WVDE and 


West Virginia Division of Natural Resources



in Response to West Virginia State Parks Partnership Compact

Dr. Barth presented, for the Board’s information, a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between the WVDE and West Virginia Division of Natural Resources (WVDNR) that was written in response to West Virginia State Parks Partnership Compact.  The MOU will allow students with disabilities enrolled in districts’ community‑based work exploration programs to work in state parks and provide opportunities for students in special education programs across West Virginia to gain authentic work experiences. Mr. Stephen S. McDaniel, Director, WVDNR, addressed the Board regarding the MOU. Mr. Sam England, Chief of Parks and Recreation, WVDNR, was in attendance for the signing of the MOU.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment A.)
IX.

Consent Agenda


Following questions from members regarding a number of Consent Agenda items, President Campbell called for a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  Dr. Wilson moved, and Mr. Perry seconded, that the Consent Agenda be approved.   Upon the call for the question the Consent Agenda was unanimously approved.  (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachments B through K.) 
· Approved June 13, 2018 minutes  (Attachment B)
· Received WVDE personnel matters (Attachment C)

· Approved three requests for waivers of WVBE Policy 2510, Assuring the Quality of Education, Regulations for Education Programs: Cabell and Mercer County Schools requests for waivers to allow an Advanced Placement teacher to delay participation in required training until the summer of 2019 (Section 7.5.c.8.A related to required training for teachers of Advanced Placement (AP) courses); and, Cabell County Schools request for a waiver of that will allow the county’s high schools to award a mathematics credit to students who successfully complete a course in Financial Algebra (Section 5.4. Adolescent Education Programming related to high school mathematics credit)  (Attachment D)
· Approved 2018 summer school programs  (Attachment E)

· Approved Fairmont State University's revised Spanish PreK-Adult program of study  (Attachment F)
· Approved Bluefield State College Teacher-in-Residence Program with Wyoming County  (Attachment G)

· Received the Report of 2017-2018 Waivers of WVBE Policies and Regulations, Superintendent's Interpretations and State Statutes and Legislative Rules  (Attachment H)
· Received the 2017-2018 Report of Policy 4355, High School Diplomas for Veterans  (Attachment I)
· Received the Annual Report of the James & Law Company (West Virginia Instructional Materials Depository)  (Attachment J).
X.

Superintendent Report 

Superintendent Paine introduced Ms. Monica DellaMea, WVDE Office of Early and Elementary Learning, who provided information regarding the upcoming education summits; Mr. Clayton Burch (distributed information), Associate State Superintendent, provided an update regarding policies and a preview of policies slated for the August agenda; and, Dr. Kathy D’Antoni (PowerPoint attached), Associate State Superintendent, Division of Technical Education and Governor’s Economic Initiatives, provided information regarding the 13th year and Governor’s economic initiatives.  (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachment O.)  President Campbell requested that item XII. WVBE Updates and New Business item A. WVBE Personnel Matters be taken up on July 12.  It was the consensus of the Board that President Campbell’s request be approved.
XI.

Step 7 District Flexibility


Dr. Barth (distributed information) provided brief remarks regarding Step 7 appropriations and Mr. Terry Harless, Chief Financial Officer, WVDE Office of Finance and Administration, provided an overview of Step 7a funding. 


Dr.  Barth presented Step 7a Plans for the Board’s consideration.  County boards of education are required to submit a plan for the improvement of instructional programs to the State Board for approval prior to expending the funds appropriated by the Legislature under Step 7a of the Public Schools Support Program.  The Step 7a plans for the 2018-19 year received from all county boards of education were reviewed by WVDE staff and recommended for approval.

Mr. Perry moved, and Mrs. Sullivan seconded, that the Step 7a plans submitted by the 55 county boards of education for the 2018-2019 school year be approved as submitted.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment L and addendum.)

The presentation continued with an overview of Steps 7b, c, and d funding.
XII.

Closure of Bridge Elementary School and Merger of Bridge Elementary



School into New Clendenin Elementary School (Kanawha County)

Mr. Harless presented the Kanawha County Board of Education’s request for the closure of Bridge Elementary School and the merger of students affected by the closure into a new Clendenin Elementary School at the end of the 2020-2021 school year for the Board’s consideration.  Kanawha County successfully conducted all closure hearings, attained local board approval, and the WVBE previously approved the CEFP amendment for this closure.  This closure/merger will provide these students with a new, state of the art learning environment. 

Mr. Perry moved, and Mr. Wallace seconded, that the closure of Bridge Elementary School and merger of Bridge Elementary School into a new Clendenin Elementary School be approved.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment M.)

XIII.

Recess

President Campbell recessed the meeting at 4:15 p.m. until 9:00 a.m. on July 12 in the same location. 

XIV.
Reconvene


Vice President David G. Perry reconvened the July 11, 2018, meeting on July 12, 2018, at 9:00 a.m., in Capitol Building 6, Room 353, 1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East, Charleston, West Virginia.  


The roll was called and the following members were present:  President Thomas W. Campbell (joined via telephone during executive session), Vice President Perry, Miller L. Hall, F. Scott Rotruck (via telephone), Debra K. Sullivan, Francis S. Vitale, Joseph A. Wallace, and James S. Wilson, and ex officio Steven L. Paine, State Superintendent of Schools.  Members absent were ex officios Paul L. Hill, Chancellor, West Virginia Higher Education Policy Commission, and Sarah Armstrong Tucker, Chancellor, West Virginia Council for Community and Technical College Education.
XV.

WVBE Personnel Matters 

Vice President Perry called for a motion to enter into executive session for personnel matters.  Mr. Hall moved that the Board enter into Executive Session as provided in W. Va. Code §6‑9A‑4(b)(2)(A) [personnel exception] and/or §6-9A-4 [matters involving attorney‑client privilege per Peters v. County Commission, 205 W. Va. 481 (1999)].   Mr. Vitale seconded the motion and upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  The Board moved into executive session at 9:02 a.m. President Campbell (via telephone) joined the meeting.
XVI.

Return from Executive Session


Vice President Perry announced that the Board had returned from executive session at 9:37 a.m. with no action taken.
XVII.

Items for Future Meetings


Mr. Hall requested that Mr. Jacob Green, Superintendent, WVDE Office of Diversion and Transition Programs, provide a presentation regarding behavior supports; Dr. Wilson requested an additional facet to the presentation regarding recognizing mental illness.  Mrs. Sullivan requested information regarding the responsibility of counselors; President Campbell requested that presentations regarding the school aid formula continue; Mr. Rotruck requested information regarding augmenting STEM course delivery; Mr. Vitale requested update regarding programs that have transitioned to the WVDE as a result of elimination of the Department of Education and the Arts. Vice President Perry stated that many of the requested items would appear on a future agenda due to policy considerations anticipated for the August and September agendas.  
XVIII.

Future Meetings


Vice President Perry announced that the next regular meeting of the WVBE would be held August 8, 2018, starting at 10:00 a.m., in Charleston, West Virginia. The meeting will continue on August 9, 2018, if the agenda is not completed on August 8, 2018.

XIX.

Voices from the Field – Farm to Table/Farm to School

Vice President Perry announced that the farm to table presentation was for informational purposes only and was not to be construed as an endorsement of vendors or services.  Mr. Tom McConnell, Preston County Growers Cooperative, and Ms. Mandy Curry, Healthy Kids, Inc., provided information regarding the farm to table/farm to school initiative.
XX.

WVBE Personnel Matters  (Continued)

Vice President Perry called for a motion to approve the Board’s personnel attachment.  Mr. Hall moved, and Mr. Vitale seconded, that the Board’s personnel attachment be approved.  Upon the call for the question to motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment K.)
XXI.

State of Education 2018


Superintendent Paine (distributed information) presented a video and provided an in‑depth overview of the current state of public education.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment P.)
XXII.

Break

Vice President Perry called for a break at 11:25 a.m.

XXIII.

Call to Order


Vice President Perry called the meeting back to order at 11:46 a.m.

XXIV.

Election of Officers

Vice President Perry called for nominations to the office of President.  Dr. Wilson nominated Vice President Perry to the office of President.  President Campbell seconded the motion.  Vice President Perry called for further nominations; with no further nominations offered, Vice President Perry called for a motion to close nominations to the office of President.  Dr. Wilson moved, and President Campbell seconded, that the nominations for President be closed.  Vice President Perry requested that the roll be called regarding his nomination as President.  The roll was called and the motion to elect Vice President Perry as President was unanimously carried. 

President Perry called for nominations to the office of Vice President.  Mrs. Sullivan nominated Mr. Hall to the office of Vice President.  Mr. Vitale seconded the motion.  President Perry called for further nominations; with no further nominations offered, President Perry called for a motion to close nominations to the office of Vice President.  Dr. Wilson moved, and Mr. Wallace seconded, that the nominations for Vice President be closed. President Perry requested that the roll be called regarding the nomination of Mr. Hall as Vice President.  The roll was called and the motion to elect Mr. Hall as Vice President was unanimously carried.

President Perry called for nominations to the office of Financial Officer.  Vice President Hall nominated Mr. Campbell to the office of Financial Officer.  Mr. Wallace seconded the motion.  President Perry called for further nominations; with no further nominations offered, President Perry called for a motion to close nominations to the office of Financial Officer. Mr. Vitale moved, and Dr. Wilson seconded, that the nominations for Financial Officer be closed.  President Perry requested that the roll be called regarding the nomination of Mr. Campbell as Financial Officer.  The roll was called and the motion to elect Mr. Campbell as Financial Officer was unanimously carried.  President Perry announced that Mr. Campbell will chair a standing committee on school finance and committee members will be determined by Mr. Campbell.  Members thanked Mr. Campbell for his exemplary leadership as President.  President Perry stated that the recently created office of Parliamentarian had proven to be unnecessary and with the Board’s agreement discontinued the office.  Copies of a draft schedule of 2018-2019 meeting dates and also the Board’s appointments chart were distributed.  (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachment Q.)
XXV.

Adjourn

President Perry called for a motion to adjourn. Mr. Vitale moved that the meeting be adjourned.  President Perry declared the meeting was adjourned at 11:59 a.m. 



Minutes approved by the Board on August 8, 2018.


______________________________________________






David G. Perry, President


______________________________________________






Miller L. Hall, Vice President
Minutes were recorded by 

    Virginia M. Harris

  Secretary to the Board 
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